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SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

 

Thursday, December 30, 2021 

 

Following the press conference of Mr. François Legault, Premier of Quebec, 
in view of the current "extreme" situation of Covid-19, given the high number 
of people infected by this virus, extreme measures are necessary. 

Thus, places of worship will be closed from the morning of December 31, 
2021, until further notice, except for funeral celebrations that remain 
possible for 25 people, with the vaccine passport. 

Social coherence and fraternal charity oblige us to live these difficult times 
in an extraordinary solidarity, in order to contribute to a harmonious living 
together and a state of health favourable to all. 

May the Lord accompany us with his faithful presence and give us the light 
and hope of a better situation in 2022.  

 

 

+ Noël Simard 

Bishop of Valleyfield 

 


